Report on Activities at
Frontier Lifeline Hospital and Mediville Campus Library
March 20 to April 24, 2012


I   have been in Chennai since March 20th and my work has focused on planning and organizing the new library at Mediville.  In addition, I have spent time at the hospital, interacting with hospital staff to support the initial steps to organize the library and communicating with physicians and assisting with questions.  Below is an outline of the steps I have taken to plan and organize the library and my activities at the hospital.


Within a week of my arrival, a new librarian was hired.  Her name is Hannu Bhat.  Together we began to identify the steps needed to physically organize the library.  A list of supplies was given to Mr. ET Thomas.  We arranged to be at Mediville when the new shelving was installed.  Our presence at the installation of the shelving was timely.  We made suggestions regarding the space between shelves and the location of two sets of shelves.

The 300 journal titles sent were divided by letter and arranged for shelving.  It was decided that loose issues of selected titles would be shelved and titles not representing the Frontier Lifeline Hospital or Mediville mission will not be shelved, ex. American Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology.   The process of placing the journals on the shelves started and ended with the titles beginning with the letter ‘N’ with all installed shelved filled.  More shelving has been ordered for the remaining journal titles beginning with the New England Journal of Medicine thru the Western Journal of Medicine.  The additional shelving is scheduled to be installed at the beginning of May.  When the shelving is completed, Ms. Bhat will distribute a list of the journal titles located at Mediville to the medical staff.  
Preliminary arrangements have been made with Jerry Roosevelt, to look at furniture for the librarian, tables and chairs for the patrons.  Ms. Bhat will be working with IT to develop a web site for the library which will provide links to electronic resources in the medical sciences.  
In collaboration with Mr. Prabhakar, a job description for Ms. Bhat has been written and submitted for approval.  A Mission Statement for the library and a Collection Development Policy has been written to offer guidance with future acquisitions and growth of the library’s physical and electronic resources .    

In my time here, I gave two presentations to the Frontier Lifeline Medical staff and the researchers and students on the Mediville campus.  The topics were PubMed, search strategies to retrieve relevant information, free resources for journals and books, and links to support the research/writing process.  Also, I was able to bring 12 video tapes from the (AORN) Association of Operating Room Nurses on perioperative nursing topics and one book published by AORN titled: Perioperative Standards and Recommended Practices, 2012 Edition
I have enjoyed my time working at the Frontier Lifeline Hospital and the Mediville campus.  Everyone has been very nice and supportive in the project  to establish the library at Mediville.  I want to thank Dr. K M Cherian, Dr. Tom Pezzella, medical staff at the hospital, and the staff at Mediville for their  support and encouragement.  
